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Nottinghamshire County Council                                                   
Schools’ Swimming Service   


                                                          3rd October 2019
Dear Teachers, 
Concerns were raised three years ago as to the standard, quality and safety of some of the diving which took place during the galas. The service is continuing to ensure the safety of all swimmers at the galas. As such the briefing note below outlines the required standard for dive entries. It is the schools responsibility to ensure that any of their pupils who wish to start with a dive are capable of doing so. If in doubt please ask your swimming instructors during your normal swimming sessions for further advice.
DIVING DURING SCHOOL SWIMMING GALAS

Children must be able to dive in a safe and competent manner
A definition of a dive is:

· Whilst waiting for the start of the race toes should be curled over the edge of the pool.

· On entry arms should be extended beyond the head and stay there until the transition into the stroke takes place. The head should stay between the arms. This is to prevent collision with the pool floor. It should be the fingers which enter the water first. 
· The legs should be straightened after the push from the poolside and be close together on entry. A forward motion glide at an appropriate depth for the stroke should take place with the body staying in a natural position.
If pupils wear goggles for the purpose of diving, schools must be in receipt of the goggles permission slip signed by parents/ careers

The ASA officials / starters and referees will be asked to monitor the diving.  If they see children from a school doing dives that do not conform to a reasonable standard they will ask ALL of that school's swimmers to start in the water from that point on for the remainder of the competition. This will ensure that the competition meets the health and safety standards set.

